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2023 Term 2
Monday 26 June - Totara 
Springs Camp #1

Tuesday 27 June - WIMS 
Basketball 

Friday 30 June -Casual 
Clothes Day & Last Day of 
Term 2

2023 Term Dates
Term Two
26 April to 30 June

Term Three 
17 July to 22 September
 
Term Four
9 October - 11 December 

 

Principals Pen 2023
Week 9, Term 2

Kia ora e te whānau,

Firstly, I would like to celebrate the success of our 
ShowQuest team. This group has worked very hard over 
the past few months on their routine, under the guidance  
 of Mrs Andrews, Ms McCree and Ms McKeown. Their performance 

gained them second place and numerous special awards on the night. 
We are very proud of their achievements and would also like to thank 
all of the teachers and parents who supported them on the night.

NZEI teacher settlement
While the recent teacher’s union settlement doesn’t address all of the 
issues that were raised by primary teachers, it does make a good 
start. With the settlement confirmed we are hoping for a settled 
remainder of the year. Thank you for your support during the 
negotiation phase, it was very appreciated. 

Staffing changes
Next week we will farewell Miss Ashleigh Frey from Room 10. Mrs Frey 
is taking up a role with the Northern Health School. Miss Frey started 
as a beginning teacher at CMS and we will miss her but wish her all the 
best in her new role.

This week we welcomed Mr Chris Garland to Room 1. It has been 
great to finally have Mr Garland on board at CMS and I am sure Room 
1 and all of the past Goodwood children will also make him feel 
welcome.

Next term in Week 4 Mrs Chantal Harris will begin in Room 10. Mrs 
Harris lives in Cambridge but has most recently been teaching in 
Putaruru. We are looking forward to having her join CMS.

Our SENCO Miss Sophie Dewstow-Wright is heading off on maternity 
at the end of this term and we will have Miss Katie Paterson and Mrs 
Charlott Bayliss covering this important role in our school. 

Totara Springs 
I want to wish the Totara Springs sports camp participants the best of 
luck as they head off next week to compete against other 
intermediate/middle schools. We are looking forward to hearing 
updates from Mr Heaton and Miss Fuller as the week progresses and 
we will share photos and updates via our school’s Facebook page 
during the week. 

 



   

Teacher Only Day 
On Friday 16th June all staff from Cambridge schools and many early learning centres came together 
for a day of learning and connection. This event was held at Sir Don Rowlands Centre, Lake Karāpiro, a 
culturally significant place for Ngāti Korokī Kahukura that is steeped in local history. The focus for this 
day was to deepen our understanding of mana enhancing practice and the curriculum refresh.

Wishing you all a great last week of Term 2 heading into the school holidays.

Noho ora mai,
Daryl Gibbs

Vaping
Cambridge Middle School is deeply concerned about the increasing numbers of children across New 
Zealand that are vaping and of incidents involving students vaping on school premises. In this 
newsletter we aim to provide parents with the necessary resources to address this behaviour and 
inform them of the potential consequences if their child engages in vaping at school. 

The negative health effects of vaping on students are significant, and many parents are not aware of 
the risks associated with this activity. Vaping involves inhaling a vapour produced by an electronic 
vaporizer or e-cigarette, which can contain nicotine and other harmful substances. These liquids come 
in various flavours and are often marketed to look like candy. Vaping devices come in different shapes 
and sizes and can be easily hidden in backpacks or clothing. Although stores cannot sell vaping items 
to those under 18, students report purchasing them online or from older siblings, friends, or even 
parents. Students may vape due to nicotine addiction, peer pressure, or curiosity, but it can harm brain 
development and negatively impacts the school environment . 

Cambridge Middle School prohibits vaping for both students and adults, and there are consequences 
for those who violate this policy. The school's goal is to partner with parents to educate students about 
the dangers of vaping and help them make positive decisions. We encourage all whānau to discuss 
vaping with their children.

Additional parent resources:
Supporting Parents/Vaping Facts
Sunday Programme TVNZ info on vaping 
Parenting Place/How to talk about Vaping
Don’t Get Sucked In

https://vapingfacts.health.nz/vapefree-schools/supporting-parents.html
https://www.tvnz.co.nz/shows/sunday
https://parentingplace.nz/resources/how-to-talk-about-vaping
https://dontgetsuckedin.co.nz/


   
Reporting @ CMS 
Our mid year reporting to parents is made up of three main components: your child’s Mid 
Year Report; your child’s Seesaw profile; and their Parent/Teacher Conference. We believe that 
these three reporting components will give you the most accurate snapshot of your child’s 
achievement thus far. 

On Wednesday 19th July your child’s Mid Year Report will be shared with you through their 
Seesaw profile. We ask that you take the time to look at their Mid Year Report and all the 
samples of your child’s work on Seesaw and Google Classroom. Then please ensure you book 
a Parent/Teacher Conference for Monday 24th July or Wednesday 26th July to come and 
celebrate your child’s learning. These conferences will be an exciting opportunity to sit down 
with your child’s teacher and your child. Booking details will come out next week so keep an 
eye out for this email. 

For those who are new or still unsure about what Seesaw is please read on. Seesaw is our 
school platform to show students’ learning and experiences through interactive real time 
reporting throughout the year. Our purpose for using our real time platform is to create a 
three way learning partnership between our parents, students and teachers in a timely and 
authentic way. You will have access to both your child’s classroom and specialist learning 
through the Seesaw platform.

Here are our CMS tips for getting the most out of your child’s Seesaw profile:
1. Check Seesaw regularly. 
2. You'll get notifications about new entries in your child's journal and can respond to their 

work. Customize your notification preferences in Account Settings.
3. You can celebrate your child's classroom success and help to encourage the skills your 

child is working on in class outside of school.
4. We encourage you to use Seesaw as a conversation starter with your child to discuss 

their learning and experiences at CMS. 
5. Communication through Seesaw will be personal from the teacher. Whole school 

communications will be sent by email through the School-Links platform. 



   

https://www.attitude.org.nz/


   

https://www.attitude.org.nz/


Community Notices

https://www.ppamnz.com/
https://www.ppamnz.com/
https://www.thegymnasticacademy.com/
https://www.thegymnasticacademy.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oC-M6JVcbvZ6reU0E3rhAz2mOhTejOqX/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oC-M6JVcbvZ6reU0E3rhAz2mOhTejOqX/view?usp=drive_link
https://events.humanitix.com/empowered-youth-workshop
https://events.humanitix.com/empowered-youth-workshop

